
Dear Players,
As a March 13th SATTA Tour tournament director who is solely responsible for running USATT-sanctioned events, I’d encourage you to read my entire 1-page in which would like to inform you of the following:
1. SATTA Tour Tournament: history, partnerships, and equipment:
     1.1. Southern AZ Table Tennis Assn. (SATTA) is currently a USATT affiliated organization (since 2006);
     1.2. 3/13 SATTA Tour is a 15th USATT sanctioned tournament run by SATTA. It has a 0-star USATT sanction and insured (policy on file).
     1.3. SATTA and Tucson Table Tennis Club/TTTC (acting board members Dave Wesley and Barbara Burnison) have  been working together upholding and pursuing their primary guiding mission -  to promote and make available to everyone, the sport of table tennis.
    1.4. Based on shared vision on promoting competitive table tennis in So. AZ and partnership between SATTA and 
 TTTC, TTTC proffered all its assets (10 STIGA Tables, nets and barriers) to SATTA free of charge since Nov.   2006. 
    1.5. Nine of those 10 tables are stored in Armory Park Senior Center and 1 at UA Rec. Center that just recently open its doors for all players offering 3 days and 9 hours of open play a week, league and tournament activities. To fulfill 
 demand from participated players, SATTA has added 2 gently used DHS tables that bring number of USATT 
 approved tables to 3 units.
    1.6. As of Tuesday, March 9, fifty one USATT players entered the 3/13 SATTA Tour and 4 of 6 rated events are full 
 (12 players/event) while open singles event has reached its maximum participation ever and draw as many as 16
 players from all over the AZ and Texas. Recreational events (session 3) are open on walk-in basis and waiting for interested players. Thank you all for your commitment to play and dedication to our traditional SATTA Tour tourneys.
 2. Tables “Arrested”
    2.1. The Tournament Committee in its tournament entry form arranged 12 (twelve) USATT/ITTF approved table 
tennis tables that ensures competitors and spectators will enjoy the competition to the fullest;
    2.2. In order to accomplish paragraph 2.1., those 9 tables at Armory Park should be transported to UA Rec. Center, 
3/13 tournament venue.
    2.3. On Tuesday, 3/9 at about 6pm I’ve visited Armory and noticed that 9 tables were divided into 2 groups (6+3), chained, and locked that makes their transportation unavailable. Here are few pictures: Pic.1, Pic.2, Pic.3, Pic.4. 
Video of “arrested” tables at Armory will be posted to SATTA on Facebook page.
 3.  SATTA response and actions
    3.1.  I guess that it happen intentionally by the group of “revolutionaries for better future of table tennis in Armory
Senior Center” who are acting behalf of TTTC without informing club’s current board of their actions. I was born in Russia and know about revolution and its consequences for ordinary people. Unfortunately I do not know much about these revolutionaries who arrested TTTC’s tables, their group’s composition, and goals, but know their leader/s. I hope that better picture of their methods will be published soon in “State of the Tucson Table Tennis Club” document. 
    3.2. Based on information provided above, SATTA reserves the rights to the following actions:
           3.2.1.  On Thursday 3/11 I’ll arrive to Armory Center after 1pm and according to p.1.4 will move all 9 tables to 
                      UA Rec. Center for the 3/13 tournament and to fulfill an entry form statement. Draw sheets will be posted     
                      right after table set up will be completed. If you play in the tournament and/or would like to assist me in
                      table loading/unloading please let me know at sattaonline@gmail.com. Your assistance will be as always
                      greatly appreciated; 
           3.2.2   If tables will remain locked:
                     - on 3/11 the tournament cancellation message will be emailed to all entered players and posted to the 
                       website www.sattaonline.org. I’d also try to call everyone to be sure that players receive this message;
                     - all entered players who submitted their payments will receive a 100% refund;
                     - a cancellation message will be sent to the USATT and Insurer with the detailed information on what happen.
                     - SATTA’s invoice will be presented to the TTTC for reimbursement of all expenses associated to 
                       cancellation of the tournament including but not limited to: paid USATT Sanction fee, paid UA North 
                      Gym rent for the whole day, paid trophies for top 3 finalists in all events (that is more than $275). 
 I’m completely sure that all problems could be solved and would like to ask leader/s of this group to follow the principle of legality that requires decision makers to resolve disputes by applying legal rules that have been declared beforehand, and not to alter the legal situation retrospectively by discretionary departures from the 1994 TTTC’s Constitution and following amendments (if any).

Thank you all for understanding and hope to see all of you at the tournament as a player or spectator,

Misha Chernobelskiy
So. AZ Table Tennis Association
president
sattaonline@gmail.com  
Copies sent to the USATT, City of Tucson Parks and Recreation, and Armory Park Senior Center        
